

Rafael "Ralph" Gallegos, Exec Dir for Energy Mgt & Const Gadsden Independent School District P.O. Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

Dear Mr. Gallegos:

Our office has been in contact regarding the Local Government Road Fund Program funding for the 2019 / 2020 fiscal year. This letter is to confirm what has been discussed.

The preliminary funding, subject to change, being offered for the Gadsden Independent School District is as follows:

Project
Entity Share State Share Total

Cooperative Agreement \$9,253.00 \$27,758.00 \$37,011.00

Please forward a <u>written response no later than 4-11-2019</u> showing acceptance of the offer. If you decide to fax the information to 575-544-7380, a hard copy also needs to be forwarded through the mail.

The scope of work shows "Design and reconstruct an existing parking lot including milling of existing pavement, prime coat, PMBP paving overlay, new sidewalks, lighting, fencing at Santa Teresa Middle School, 4800 McNutt Rd, Santa Teresa, Doña Ana County, NM".

Please let us know as soon as possible if this scope of work is incorrect.

This information will be presented at the May State Transportation Commission meeting. As soon as we have obtained approval of the funding distribution, you will be notified. Should you have any questions, please contact me at (575) 640-2779 or <a href="debraa.hudson@state.nm.us">debraa.hudson@state.nm.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Debbie Hudson

Local Government Road Fund Coordinator

Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

Michael R. Sandoval Cabinet Secretary

Commissioners

Jennifer Sandoval Commissioner District I

Bruce Ellis Commissioner District 2

Keith Mortensen Commissioner District 3

Walter Adams
Commissioner
District 4

Butch Mathews Commissioner District 5

Charles Lundstrom Commissioner District 6